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Ladies and Gentlemen:

I have listed my comments on the Basel III Proposals below:
The proposed risk weight framework under the Basel III Proposal is too
complicated and will be an onerous regulatory burden that will penalize
community banks and jeopardize the housing recovery. Increasing the risk
weights for second liens will penalize community banks who offer these loan
products to their customers and deprive customers of many financing options for
residential property. Many community banks will either exit the residential
loan market entirely or only originate those loans that can be sold to a GSE.
Second liens will either become more expensive for borrowers or disappear
altogether as banks will choose not to allocate additional capital to these
balance sheet exposures. Community banks should be allowed to stay with the
current Basel1 risk weight framework for residential loans. Community banks
will be forced to make significant software upgrades and incur other
operational costs to track mortgage loan to value ratios in order to determine
the proper risk weight categories for mortgages.
Community banks should be allowed to continue using the current Basel1
framework for computing their capital requirements. Basel III was designed to
apply to the largest, internationally active, banks and not community banks.
Community banks did not engage in the highly leverage activities that severely
depleted capital levels of the largest banks and created panic in the financial
markets. Community banks operate on a relationship based business model that is
specifically designed to serve customers in their respective communities on a
long-term basis. This model contributes to the success of community banks all

over the USAthrough practical, common sense approaches to managing risk.

Thanks you

Glenda K. Gillette

